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PresPress 

 
March 1 – VBS kick-off meeting 

March 1 – Middle school Sunday school returns! 
March 1 – Youth groups return to two meeting times, 4:30 and 6 p.m. 

March 3 – Presidential Primary Election!  Don’t forget to vote! 
NO SEEKers tonight! 

March 8 – Daylight Savings Time begins – spring forward! 
March 21 – Church clean-up day 

March 22 – Social Media “how-to” coaching workshop 
March 28 – Russ Dreosch memorial service 
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Ariel Mink 
 

The season of Lent is a time for growth in faith – through prayer, spiritual discipline, 
and self-examination.  It is an opportunity to reflect deeply on discipleship.  As many of 
you know, last July I was elected the Associate Stated Clerk of our presbytery.  Rev. 
Bob Conover holds a dual position: Stated Clerk and Mission Presbyter. He has 
announced his retirement date of May 16, 2020.  At the February presbytery meeting, 
the Presbytery Council (the governing board of the presbytery, somewhat like the 
session of a congregation), recommended that I serve as the Interim Stated Clerk, 
which is a half-time position.  Presbytery will vote on this recommendation at the May 
meeting.   Through a lot of prayer and self-reflection, I have determined that taking on 
this new role is something I have been called to do and so, assuming that the vote in 
May is positive, my last day as your Ministry Associate will be May 31, 2020.  
  
The word “Lent” comes from an old English word for springtime.  Spring connotes 
renewal and new life.  It suggests a time to birth new possibilities and see growth.  All 
of us at PCN have been engaged in considering who we are as a community of faith 
and to articulate our vision as we build for the future.   It is an exciting time as we 
explore new ways of connecting, new ways of being, new ways of discipleship.   With 
the resignation of our youth director Morgan Smith at the end of January, and with my 
probable departure as ministry associate at the end of May, we are actively and 
strategically looking at our staffing configuration at PCN and how our various ministries 
are resourced.   And, while it may feel like a death as things change, there absolutely 
is new life – just as we celebrate the resurrection at Easter, so too can we celebrate 
this new path on which we find ourselves and discover how we can all grow in faith. 
 
With love and gratitude, 
Ariel 
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The All Dressed Up Ministry mission is in need of clothing to send to inmates who are 
being released from San Quentin.  If you have any of the following items that you 
would like to donate for the mission, please bring them to the church office.  Please tag 
the box or bags with the name “All Dressed Up Ministry.” 
 
Items needed: 

 Pants – sizes 34 to 42 waist, 32 to 36 length 
 Shoes – sizes 8 to 12 
 Belts – sizes 36 to 44 length 
 Lightweight jackets/sweatshirts – sizes XL and larger 

If you have any questions or need assistance with delivery to the church, please 
contact Mike Robinson at 415-302-1729. 
 

 
JEEPERS, CREEPERS – WE SURE NEED YOUR PEEPERS! 

Dr. Vicki Martinez is once again collecting reading glasses to take on her next mission 
trip.  Reading glasses with a strength of 2.0 or 3.0 are most needed, but she can use 
other strengths as well.  Please NO prescription glasses, just “cheaters” or reading 
glasses.  Drop them off in the office by Monday, March 9. 
 

 
Thank you for the generous giving to Agape International Missions during the 
Christmas Faire! The organization continues its important work in stopping sex 
trafficking in Cambodia and around the world and bringing attention to this terrible 
problem. Our contributions are making a difference in the world. For more information 
contact Phil Dougherty at phild@dhis.com or visit the AIM website at 
https://agapewebsite.org/blog/.  
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In a report from Matthew 25 Ministries International, Jeff Pinar shared the awesome 
news of the completion of the Church in the Downs located in Ruidoso Downs, New 
Mexico.  
 
PCN sponsored three mission trips to work on finishing the interior of this church in 
2010, 2011 and 2012. Combined with the efforts of many other volunteers, the project 
was almost completed.  
 
Jeff reports that although most of the humans involved in opening the church ran out of 
money and energy, God did not, and it opened for its first worship service on  
February 16 in full compliance with all current building codes.  
 
The completion of this project has earned Jeff another nickname, 'Noah,' for his 
steadfast commitment to see it completed.  
 
May the Church of the Downs bless the people of the Downs for generations to come!  
 
Thanks to PCN for the treasure, sweat and even some blood invested in opening this 
church.  
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You shall be called repairers of the breach. –Isaiah 5:8 

Palm Sunday, April 5th, 2020 
One Great Hour of Sharing is an ecumenical humanitarian effort of which our 
denomination has been a part since its inception in 1949.  It was begun to give aid to 
war-ravaged Europe. Our congregation’s special offering will be taken on Palm 
Sunday, April 5th, this year. Please give generously to OGHS; here are a few of the 
efforts your dollars will support: 
 

PRESBYTERIAN DISASTER ASSISTANCE (PDA) PDA is the emergency program of 
PC(USA), enabling people to survive and thrive after natural and human-caused 
catastrophic events. Due to rapidly changing US immigration policies, PDA has had to 
regularly reassess and shift its attention in order to respond to the changes in 
circumstances. Midway through 2019, PDA has disbursed eight grants totaling 
$152,420 to presbyteries and US partners assisting refugees and asylum seekers and 
is currently studying how to increase support for shelter services in Mexico. PDA also 
provided a grant to the Reformed Calvinist Church of El Salvador (IRCES) for its new 
ministry with Salvadorans returned from US soil and Mexico.  
 
PRESBYTERIAN HUNGER PROGRAM (PHP) takes action to alleviate hunger, care 
for creation, and face the systemic causes of poverty, supporting 113 grant partners, 
and making an impact in 21 countries, including the United States. In addition to these 
grant partners, PHP also works with 20 presbytery Hunger Action Advocates, 116 
Hunger Action Congregations, and 213 Earth Care Congregations. 
 
SELF-DEVELOPMENT OF PEOPLES (SDOP) invests in communities responding to 
their experiences of oppression, poverty and injustice and educates Presbyterians 
about the impact of these issues (active efforts focused on literacy, worker-owned 
cooperatives, advocacy, youth-led initiatives, farming, worker rights, and 
immigration/refugee issues). Through your gifts to One Great Hour of Sharing, more 
than 5,000 projects in poor communities in the US and around the world have had an 
opportunity to develop solutions to their own challenges since SDOP’s inception. 
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by Sierra Mink 

 
Me and Twinkie, a therapy dog 

I want to start off by saying a huge “THANK YOU!” to each and every person at PCN. I 
have never felt such love and support from so many people during my time in the 
hospital and in recovering afterwards. I had one of the most severe cases of mono the 
doctors had seen and, in addition, had tonsillitis and a super-imposed bacterial 
infection on my larynx. This caused me to lose the ability to swallow anything but my 
own saliva, I was unable to speak very well and was kept in the hospital for about two 
weeks until I could safely return home. 
 
During the truly hellacious first week I was in the hospital, it was calls, emails, notes, 
and visits from all who were able that kept me afloat and hopeful for recovery. I was 
and continue to be humbled and heartened by the care and consideration I received 
from everyone. You all kept my mind on God’s healing hand and prayerfully focused on 
getting better. 
 
When it got to the point that being in the current room was not conducive to the healing 
process (my neighbor was loud and wouldn’t let me sleep), my boyfriend advocated I 
get a new room. This switch to another room brought with it the peace I was praying for 
and the rest you all were telling me to get. Finally, I seemed to start to get better. 
About a week and a half into my stay, I had a bite of vanilla ice cream. It was so sweet 
and cold and creamy. I never tasted something so delightful and its significance to my 
recovery was not lost on me. I was able to swallow food! From a few bites of ice cream 
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to a full cup of it to Cream of Wheat to Greek yogurt – I was finally making progress in 
getting down more food. 
 
A couple days before I was released, my mom flew out and joined me at 
Massachusetts General Hospital. In that small room made smaller by the various 
machines and nurses bustling in and out checking vitals, getting bloodwork, 
administering pain medication, and ensuring I was getting nutrients via IV, Mom and I 
made the most of the situation. We watched Netflix and called relatives; she convinced 
me to try as many foods as I could; and she held my hand when the IV in my arm had 
burst a vein, but I still needed to take the final dose of antibiotics.  
 
I was released Wednesday, February 12. Mom helped me into my apartment and I 
immediately took a nap on the couch. Once I woke up, I opened several get-well cards, 
and I was reminded again of how amazing a support the body of Christ can be. 
Whether it was an e-card from the Deacons, a hand-picked card with a note about how 
you were praying for me, or an email or text with an encouraging note – I felt and 
continue to feel the love of God surge through each and carry me closer to full 
recovery. 
 
I will reiterate, THANK YOU. From the bottom of my heart, I am most grateful to you all. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
SAVE THE DATE!  Our next Vendor Fair will take place Saturday, April 25 from  
10 a.m. to 2 p.m.  All proceeds benefit the youth mission team.  More details next 
month. 
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SEEKers celebrates Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King’s birthday….. 

 

       
….with lessons of Jesus chastising the money changers and pigeon sellers in the 

temple (building temples and selling animals). 
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SEEKers is nearly outgrowing Trevitt Hall! And that takes a lot of volunteers to cook, 
serve, and clean up a delicious, nutritious dinner every week. A multitude of thanks to 
our kitchen army. 
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Each week ends with meaningful and jubilant worship, led by resident musician, David 
Harmon, and masterfully presented by our middle school volunteer sound technician. 
 

    
 

And all brought to us by the never-ending loving example and oversight of Sydney 
Fletcher and Sally Carbonaro…. 

“Hey, kiddos! Are you prayin’ or playin’??...” 
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PCN’s Mardi Gras pancake supper was a big hit!  Nearly 100 people attended.  Many 
thanks to all the volunteers who helped make this event a success. 
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Three adults and eight middle schoolers went to Hume Lake Christian Winter Camp 
the last weekend in January, and three adults and three high schoolers went February 
21-23.  We all had fun snowboarding, tubing, swinging on a giant swing, ice skating, 
and riding the mechanical bull. In addition to the fun, the youth also got serious and 
learned more about the story of the prodigal son. They personalized the gospel and the 
kids really deepened their faith.  They learned that God is always willing to run out and 
meet us no matter what we’ve done.  We are already looking forward to next year. 
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HUME LAKE 2020 

HIGH SCHOOL 
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Session Highlights February 2020 
 

1) Member David Mink will be employed as the half-time Youth Director. Christian 
Education and Personnel committees are working to assess future needs of youth 
programming. 
2) The Mission/Vision/Values team continues to work on revising new statements from 
input received from the congregation and Session committees. 
3) The website committee will begin meeting with the web-development company to 
design the new website. 
4) Rev. Dr. Bob Conover, Executive Presbyter, thanked PCN for hosting the Redwoods 
Presbytery meeting on February 8, 2020. 
 
Kathy Takemoto 
Clerk of Session 
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The Deacons are in need of volunteer drivers.  We provide rides to members who need 
to get to appointments.  We also provide rides to members to our church services.  
Please contact Larry Dacquisto at larrydacquisto@gmail.com or (415) 577-2115 or 
Marcus Combs at marcus-combs@comcasst.net or (415) 487-1727. 
  
We also want to thank the following members who were volunteer drivers in 2019:  Bill 
Bradfield, Dick Crocker, Don and Becky Erba, Don Taylor and Kay Walker.  If we forgot 
to include you please know we appreciated your help! 
 



 
Did you know we can help you beyond prayers, with transportation to medical 
appointments, errands and provide meals when necessary? 
 
We can also provide you the opportunity to hear Pastor Adam's Sunday sermons along 
with the beautiful music of our Chancel Choir and praise band.   
 
Call the church office with your cares and concerns, and we will be happy to connect 
with you. 
 
As always, we appreciate your generous financial support to keep this caring and 
compassionate ministry alive. In Christ we lovingly serve. 
 
Blessings, 
PCN Deacons 
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A NOTE FROM THE FINANCIAL SECRETARY:  The Presbyterian Church, here and 
across the nation, has had a tradition of receiving tithes and offerings in dedicated 
offering envelopes.  With the advent of electronic payment, the use of these is 
declining.  It’s time to reconfigure our giving options.  I know from having taken a visual 
survey of the offerings that about 100 families use the envelopes for the Estimate of 
Giving.  Fifteen to twenty families use their online “Bill Pay” each month, and several 
have used our online “Donate Now” button.  For many years we have provided 
numbered boxes for those who offer an Estimate of Giving during the stewardship 
campaign.  I need your help in lowering our costs for these envelopes.  For those that 
use them, I will continue to provide numbered envelopes.  If you want to actively opt 
out of the box of envelopes, and thus save money for PCN, please contact me at 
smonahan@pcnovato.org, and simply put “OPT OUT” in the memo line. Alternatively, 
you can call and leave me a message at 415-429-2477.  I order the boxes for NEXT 
year at the end of THIS March!  Thanks in advance for your help!! 
 

 
We are excited to announce that we are including photo directories in the pews for use 
by members and friends to familiarize themselves with our PCN community. If you 
have an objection to being included in the pew directory, please notify the church office 
by March 10th. 

 
Join us on Saturday, March 21 from 8 a.m. to noon as we clean up the church inside 
and out in preparation for Easter.  We will be cleaning windows, removing trash, 
trimming trees and bushes and more.  Lunch will be included. Contact Don Erba at 
(415) 892-9908 to volunteer or to get more information. 
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SOCIAL MEDIA TRAINING 

 
 
PCN’s Program and Fellowship Committee invites you to a social media training 
workshop on Sunday, March 22 from 3:30 to 5:30 p.m. in the Christensen room.  
 

 

PCN is connecting more with the community and as a congregation through 
technology, and you can stay current with it all!  
 
Presented by Technology4Life, a local organization which offers practical, hands-on 
instruction in understanding and navigating social media. “We turn tech FEAR into tech 
SAVVY!”   
 
There are a limited number of spaces available in order to provide more hands-on 
instruction.  You can call the office at (415) 8979-6152 to sign up. 
 
The event is free. Light refreshments will be provided. 
 
Bring your smart phone or tablet to the event to practice with. 
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We would like to invite each of you to the Sunday Morning Adult Bible Study.  The 
group meets in the church library at 9 a.m.  We have a lively group and great 
discussions of the Scriptures each Sunday.   
 
WHY DOESN’T GOD DO SOMETHING? 
 
As Prophet Habakkuk surveyed the land of Judah, and then watched the international 
scene, he found himself struggling with some serious problems.  But he did the right 
thing: he took his problems to the Lord. 
 
Being a perceptive man, Habakkuk knew the kingdom of Judah was rapidly 
deteriorating.  Even since the death of King Josiah in 6-9 B.C., his religious reforms 
had been forgotten and his son and successor Jehoiakim had been leading the nation 
closer to disaster. 
 
Habakkuk’s vocabulary in chapter 1 indicates that times were difficult and dangerous, 
for he uses words like violence, iniquity, grievance (misery), spoiling (destruction), 
strife, contention (disputes), and injustice.  Habakkuk prayed that God would do 
something about the violence, strife, and injustice in the land, but God didn’t seem to 
hear the prophet’s cries. 
 
But God answered His servant and assured him that He was at work among the 
nations even though Habakkuk couldn’t see it.  God gave Habakkuk a revelation, not 
an explanation, for what we always need in times of doubt is a new view of God.  The 
Lord doesn’t owe us any explanations, but He does graciously reveal Himself and His 
work to those who seek Him. 
 
We hope that you would like to know how God answered His servant Habakkuk.  
Come and join us on Sunday mornings to see exactly how He works in people and 
nations.  We will look forward to seeing each of you. 
 
Carol Dacquisto, Larry Dacquisto, and Karen Rogers, Study Leaders 
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1 & 2 SAMUEL 

Women’s Bible Study welcomes women of all ages. Our class meets on 
Thursday mornings from 9:30 to 11:00 in the Christensen room, and is led by 
Carol Dacquisto, Elaine Harris and Melodie Baird.  We are currently studying 1 
& 2 Samuel. We’d love to have you join us anytime this month. The only cost is 
our $6.00 study guide. Call us at the numbers below if you have questions. 

1 & 2 Samuel describes the inauguration of kingship for Israel and gives an 
account of the first two kings, Saul and David. In February we learned about 
God’s decision to provide Israel with the king it has asked for, and Saul’s 
unusual path to kingship. It begins when Saul – an impressive-looking man – 
goes in search of his father’s donkeys. When he can’t find them, he 
approaches Samuel for advice. When Samuel recognizes Saul as God’s 
chosen, everything changes. Samuel anoints Saul as king, and when the spirit 
of God comes upon him, Saul is transformed into a new person. (1 Samuel 
10:9). We’ll see how this plays out for Saul during our March studies of 1 
Samuel 11-14.   

We look forward to seeing you in class on the following three days:  

March 6:  9:30 to 11:00 a.m.  in the Christensen room  

March 13:  spring break; no class 

March 20:  9:30 to 11:00 a.m.  in the Christensen room 

March 27:  9:30 to 11:00 a.m.  in the Christensen room  
 
Contacts: 
Carol (415-892-2070), Elaine (415-382-0854) and Melodie (415-897-7512) 
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Presbyterian Women nurture their faith through prayer and Bible study,  
support missions of the church worldwide, and build an inclusive, caring community of women. 

Our Purpose 

Everything we do as an organization and as a community is guided by our PW Purpose, and that includes ministry, 
resources and relationships. 

Forgiven and freed by God in Jesus Christ, and empowered by the Holy Spirit, we commit ourselves 

 to nurture our faith through prayer and Bible study, 

 to support the mission of the church worldwide, 

 to work for justice and peace, and 

 to build an inclusive, caring community of women that strengthens the Presbyterian Church (USA.) and witnesses to 
the promise of God’s kingdom. 

Anyone who supports the purpose in any way is participating in Presbyterian Women. So even if you’re just learning about 
Presbyterian Women, there’s a good chance you’re already supporting Presbyterian Women – in spirit or in action! Won’t 
you consider joining us in person?  

Presbyterian Women are aligned under a shared purpose, but the gifts of the Spirit allow us to live into the purpose in our 
own, unique ways. Some individuals or groups find themselves particularly drawn to one or two points of the purpose. 
Other groups or individuals consciously work toward fulfilling all points. There are many faithful ways to live out the PW 
Purpose!  

All women who attend The Presbyterian Church of Novato (PCN), please consider becoming 
an active member of the Presbyterian Women (PW) of PCN … ALL ARE WELCOME (invite a 
friend)!  We currently have two active PW circles at PCN that each meet once a month in the 
Christensen Room: 
 
Ruth Circle usually meets the 4th Tuesday at 2 p.m. (Glenise Johnson, leader) 
Rachel Circle now meets the 4th Wednesday at 5:30 p.m. (Pat Sullivan, leader)  

 
The circle meetings are all presented via a video narrated by the author of the study book, which 
provides a very meaningful study and discussion among us for each lesson. 
 
It’s never too late to join us! Come see how interesting and meaningful Bible study (God’s 
Word) becomes when shared among friends.  Join us for the next circle meeting(s) in March 
2020 … we are saving a chair for YOU ... walk-ins are always welcome!   
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Books are available for our 2019-2020 Horizons Bible Study titled:  
“LOVE CARVED IN STONE, A Fresh Look at the Ten Commandments,” by Eugenia Anne Gamble.  

 
I am excited about this Bible study! 

 

If you are unable to attend a Bible study circle, but still want to actively support the Presbyterian Women of PCN, 
you can participate in any of the following PCN PW projects.  Any amount will add up to help PCN Presbyterian 
Women fulfill our larger purpose!    

 
PCN Presbyterian Women’s Mission Projects: 
 

(1) Least Coin Offering:  Since 1956, Presbyterian Women have been collecting the Least Coin 
offering worldwide for evangelism, service, and relief projects.   

(2) Nickels For Nets: Each month, our women donate at least $0.05 for mosquito nets to help 
stamp out malaria in the world. Even the smallest donation will make a difference in the world 
when added together. 

(3) Birthday Offering: Each spring, we collect at least one penny for each year of our lives. This 
donation also goes toward innovative mission projects in the United States and worldwide. 

(4) Thank Offering: During the autumn months, we collect money for the Thank Offering. The 
Thank Offering provides food and water, alleviates homelessness, provides educational 
opportunities, promotes health, and improves the lives of women, children and men throughout 
the world in many other ways. 

(5) Knitted layette items (baby blankets, caps and booties, etc.) will continue to be given to new 
mothers and/or grandparents as our local PCN mission project.  Anyone with knitting and/or 
crocheting skills can participate in this program.  A big thank you to the women from PCN who 
have already contact me and brought me their beautiful knitted handiwork. 

 
If you have any questions about Presbyterian Women, please don’t hesitate to contact me:   
Glenise Johnson:  home (415) 897-8759 or cell (415) 717-7635.  
 
We always welcome new women interested in becoming an active part of our circles of Presbyterian 
Women … come try us out! 
 
 

Glenise Johnson, Moderator 
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PCN Connect Oscar season movie group ended its run with a great viewing party 
hosted by Bill and Jane Bradfield.  Everyone pitched in food, including edible tuxedo-
clad penguins and an Oscar-themed cake.  Participants made their guesses in the 
various categories, with Cinemark gift cards for the winners.  Tammi Jester and Brad 
Praun tied for first, and Carolyn Gerrans won third place. 
 
Join us next October for more Oscar-movie fun! 
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Laurie Dougherty’s phone number in the directory is incorrect.  Her cell phone number 
is (415) 308-1042.  The (415) 893-0222 is no longer a working number. 
 

 
MINGLING SINGLES PIZZA Our next get-together will be March 20 at 5 p.m.  Hope to 
see you then! 
 

 
MEN’S BIBLE STUDY 

The Men’s Bible Study group meets Wednesday mornings at 7:30 a.m.  Starting 
September 4, we will begin a study of Revelation.  Join us for this one-hour mid-week 
boost and share great fellowship with brothers.  And no homework!  
 

 
If you would like to listen to a copy of the Sunday sermon, you don’t need to request a 
CD. They are now being posted on a PODCAST at 
http://www.buzzsprout.com/218646. They are usually available by the Tuesday 
following the service.  Thank you to Jim Rolka for making these available! 
 

 
Here’s an important number to jot down: (415) 472-0911.  This is the non-injury lift 
assist phone number from the Novato Fire Department.  If you or someone you know 
has fallen and you can’t lift him/her, the fire department will come help! 
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(Tenth in a series of stories about PCN by long-time member Tali Sundberg) 

 
Warm Fuzzy!  
 
Have you ever reached into your pocket and pulled out a warm fuzzy? I had this 
experience just the other day, and it reminded me of the special family camp when this 
began so long ago.  
 
It was family camp weekend and those who could headed up to Westminster Woods 
early. We had finished the opening dinner, and we were all gathered in the social hall 
to begin family camp, which would last until after church Sunday morning. First, we 
explained the various activities for the weekend … and this one night we were told the 
story about “warm fuzzies.”  
 
Each person, child to adult, was given a little bag, containing 25 little fuzzy balls. We 
were told that these represented God’s love and we had until Sunday morning to get 
rid of all 25 warm fuzzies by giving them away. The children took off trying to give a 
warm fuzzy to everyone, as everyone tried to give them warm fuzzies back. Soon 
everyone became involved as we tried to tuck a warm fuzzy into a pocket, passing to 
the person next to you at a meal … whatever it took to get rid of your warm fuzzies! 
What games were played. We all wanted to gather at the church service Sunday 
without any warm fuzzies. The rest of that evening activities were to set the agenda for 
the weekend, adjourning to the nearby campfire for a short worship service and 
communion.  
 
We would gather Saturday morning for breakfast and then off to age-appropriate 
activities: adults to a class or talk or activity, youth to a class or Bible study, youngsters 
to drawing or games, and infants to the nursery. Saturday afternoon offered various 
opportunities from swimming in the pool, working on the weekend banner, napping, 
hiking, playing games, continuing the morning discussions – it was free time to enjoy 
being in the woods with God and our community from the church.  
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Dinner was always festive and delicious.  AND then followed the talent show, 
presented by anyone who wanted to participate.  We sang some hymns and camp 
songs. Some little ones recited a poem, others performed on their instruments, there 
were some skits – a little of everything! 
 
And when that ended, those who wanted to would head up the hill to the amphitheater, 
where we enjoyed a campfire and s’mores. There was a midnight walk to the cross for 
the hearty ones while others headed for bed or to the hall for games of all kinds.  
 
Sunday morning was frantic as everyone worked to get rid of warm fuzzies, eat a light 
breakfast, packed up and loaded cars, followed by church and brunch. The brunch 
must be highlighted because it was delicious blintzes.  
 
And then home to begin planning for the next family camp. The banner made by the 
banner group on Saturday afternoon was presented to the church on the next Sunday. 
They are now all hanging in the apse of the church.  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 

9:00 Adult Bible Study 
9:00 Contemporary 
10:20 VBS kick-off  
10:30 Traditional 
11:45 Choir Easter 
 rehearsal 
4:30 Middle school 
youth group 
6:00 High school 
youth group 

2 

9:00 Morning Prayer 
6:00 M&O 
 

3 

Primary Election 

Day 

8:00 Stephen Leaders 
2:00 PW Coordinating 
  Team 
7:00 Stephen Ministry 
 training 

4 

7:30am Men’s Group 
4:00 Bell choir 
5:30 Mission Cmte. 
6:00 Worship Cmte. 
 

5 

9:30 Women’s Bible 
 Study 
2:00 Singles Coffee  
  Creekside  
6:30 Women’s Prayer 
7:00 Choir rehearsal 

6 

 

 

7 

 

 

8 

9:00 Adult Bible Study 
9:00 Contemporary 
10:30 Traditional 
11:45 Choir Easter 
 rehearsal 
4:30 Middle school 
youth group 
6:00 High school 
youth group  

9 

9:00 Morning Prayer 
5:30 Finance Cmte.  
6:30 Program &  
  Fellowship  

10 

5:30 SEEkers 
6:30 Personnel Cmte. 
7:00 Stephen Ministry 
 training 
 
 

11 

7:30am Men’s Group 
10:30 Prayer Quilters/ 
 Marian Stitchers 
4:00 Bell choir 
6:30 Deacons 
7:00 CE 
 

12 

9:30 Women’s Bible 
 Study 
2:00 Singles Coffee  
  Creekside 
6:00 Brown Consulting 
 Implementation Team 
7:00 Choir rehearsal 

13 

 
 

14 

9:00 Stephen Ministry 
 training 
 

15 

9:00 Adult Bible Study 
9:00 Contemporary/ 
  SEEker Sunday 
10:30 Traditional 
11:45 Choir Easter 
 rehearsal 
1:30 Creekwood 
3:00 P&F meeting 
4:30 Middle school 
youth group 
6:00 High school 
youth group  

16 

9:00 Morning Prayer 
2:00 Mill St. meal p/u 

 

17 

5:30 SEEkers 
7:00 Stephen Ministry 
  supervision/training 

 

18 

7:30am Men’s Group 
4:00 Bell choir 
6:00 Session dinner 
6:30 Session meeting 
 

19 

9:30 Women’s Bible 
 Study 
2:00 Singles Coffee  
  Creekside  
7:00 Choir rehearsal 

20 

5:00 Mingling Singles  
  Pizza Night

 
6:00 Middle schoolers    
 overnight 

21 

 

 

22 

9:00 Adult Bible Study 
9:00 Contemporary 
10:30 Traditional 
11:45 Choir Easter 
 Rehearsal 
3:30 Social media 
 workshop 
4:30 Middle school 
youth group 
6:00 High school 
youth group  

23 

9:00 Morning Prayer 

 

24 

2:00 Ruth Circle 
5:30 SEEkers 
7:00 Stephen Ministry 
 training  

 

 

25 

7:30am Men’s Group 
4:00 Bell choir 
5:30 Rachel Circle 
 

 

26 

9:30 Women’s Bible 
 Study 
2:00 Singles Coffee  
  Creekside  
6:00 Brown Consulting 
 Implementation Team 
7:00 Choir rehearsal 

27 

 

 

28 

 
11:00 Russ Dreosch 
 memorial service 

 

29 

9:00 Adult Bible Study 
9:00 Contemporary 
10:30 Traditional 
11:45 Choir Easter 
 rehearsal 
4:30 Middle school 
youth group 
6:00 High school 
youth group  

30 

9:00 Morning Prayer 

 

31 

5:30 SEEkers 
7:00 Stephen Ministry 
 training  

 

 

    

 


